                                               The Arthur Ransome Society
Minutes of the 84th meeting of the Board of Trustees, held via Zoom on 3 October                                          2020  
                                         Present: Peter Wright (in the chair)

                                                         Amanda Ardagh-Walter

                                                         Krysia Clack

                                                         Ted Evans 

                                                         Michael Glover

                                                         Linda Hendry

                                                         Brian Key

                                                         Iain Khan-Gilchrist

                                                        John Pearson      

                                                        Kirstie Taylor

                                                        Elizabeth Williams

                                                        Peter Willis

                                                        Diana Wright

                                                                                                                           Action
 1.  Apologies for absence
Apologies had been received from Marc Grimston.  Susan and Barry Gouldbourne were unable for technical reasons to join the meeting.
 2. Chair's introductory remarks
Peter welcomed the Board to its first ever electronic board meeting.  He gave a special welcome to Ted Evans, participating as a TARS Vice President.

Fifty-seven TARS memberships had voted by proxy on the resolutions which would have been presented to the IAGM of May which had had to be cancelled because of the pandemic.  All the resolutions had been approved, either unanimously or by a large majority.  He welcomed to the Board Diana Wright and Marc Grimston, elected as Elected Trustees by that vote.  On Peter's proposal the Board appointed Barry, Elizabeth and Iain as Additional Trustees representing respectively the South West, North and South regions.

Peter asked if any Board member would be disposed to replace as Overseas Members' Representative Trustee Stephen Benham, who had stood down from the Board.  Krysia  said she would be ready to do so and, on Peter's proposal, she was so appointed by the Board.

Peter said that by next May's IAGM he would have been Chair of TARS for three years, the end of his elected period.  He asked the Board to indicate informally whether they would wish to consider a new Chair or whether they would be happy with his continuing in office beyond then. The Board said they would welcome the latter.

Peter announced the sad news of the very recent sudden death of Peter Truelove.  He said also that Cheryl Paget, the TARS New Zealand coordinator, was seriously ill;  arrangements had been made for TARS Australia to help manage TARS New Zealand affairs.  Peter would transmit to Cheryl the Board's sympathy and best wishes. Peter Wr
 3. Minutes of Board meeting on 29 February 2020
These were approved as a true record of that meeting, subject to a clarification of the references in points 9 and 11 to TARS data protection and privacy policy.          John
 4. Matters arising from those minutes
It was confirmed that arrangements had been made, following the temporary closure of Abbot Hall, for membership applications to be sent directly to TARS membership secretary David Middleton.

The proposal to install a blue plaque at  AR's address in Gunter Grove, Chelsea was 

paused pending work on the premises planned by English Heritage.

It was noted that following the amalgamation of the Junior and Student membership categories, some of the older members in the amalgamated category Junior or Student would now receive both The Outlaw and Mixed Moss. It was agreed to let this continue, as the number of members concerned, and thus the extra postage cost, was small.
 5. Report from the Literary and Resources Committee
The Board took note of the minutes and annexes of the committee's Zoom meeting of 24 September.  Diana had joined the committee.  

Krysia, Chair of the committee, said that the comment in the review by Julia Jones in the latest Signals of Michael Bender's new Amazon Publications book 'Sunlight and Shadows', to the effect that books from Amazon Publications need not be lodged at the British Library and other UK copyright libraries, was mistaken.  They should be so lodged and most of them had been, at least at the British Library; the committee hoped to arrange for the missing books to be supplied. Copies of  Mixed Moss were also deposited; the committee would examine whether electronic copies of these should also be lodged, and whether copies of the proceedings of the TARS literary weekends could be deposited too.  Krysia would prepare a piece for Signals on this subject.                                                    Krysia
Paul Wilson had prepared a fine index to Mixed Moss articles for the years from 2007.        He had in mind to index also the literary weekend transcripts.

The scope should be examined for giving more prominence on the new website to the TARS Stall.                                                                                        Christine Rae, Diana
The Board noted with satisfaction Winifred Wilson's positive report to the committee on the TARS library.  Winifred had just presented officially to the Chair of Trustees of the Moat Brae Trust a set of the twelve S & A books; the event would be covered in the local press.
 6. Report from Publications Committee
The recent dispatch of publications had included 127 electronic transmissions, including 27 copies of Mixed Moss.  The committee would examine how best to move to a use of more environmentally friendly wrapping for the posted publications.              Pub. Cttee            

Peter Wi said he hoped the next Signals would be ready early in December.  
 7. TARS website
The Board congratulated Diana on the new site.  Diana said that the lengthy technical manual produced by Ben, the main technical assistant in the redesign, was difficult to read.  The Board agreed that TARS should cover the cost of solving this problem if the officers found the price reasonable.                                                               Diana
It was agreed that the publications of the Overseas TARS groups should be posted on the website, with back issues being archived (in the same manner as UK publications) so that members could access them.                                                                         Diana                                                                                                   

In response to a request from Diana, Krysia would form from the L & R committee a small  support group which could advise Diana on queries arising in the management of the site.

                                                                                                                          Krysia
 8. TARS IAGMs
Brian reported on preparations by Eastern region for the 2021 IAGM.  TARS President Libby Purves had agreed to speak at the event.  A full programme was being planned, but because of the pandemic it remained of course uncertain whether that would be possible. In case of continuing uncertainty a cut-off date  - perhaps early in April -  would need to be agreed for deciding on possible alternative formats.  One possibility might be a virtual IAGM - which could be of special interest to overseas members: Susan should be asked to explore, in consultation with others interested, possible formats and feasibilities for this. 

                                                                                                                         Susan                                                                                                    

It was confirmed that the 2022, 2023 and 2024 IAGMs would be organised by the Scotland, Midland and South regions respectively (this reflecting an earlier agreement that North and South would swap 2024 and 2025).  It was suggested that given South's current difficulties in raising a full committee, the 2024 meeting could be organised jointly with South West region, perhaps as a re-run of the cancelled Lechlade IAGM.
 9. 2021 Literary Weekend
Peter said that Mary Pritchard and he intended to visit soon Ruskin College, Oxford, which seemed the best of many possible venues explored and offered an attractive tariff.  A number of possible outside speakers had been identified, but Peter asked Peter Wi to prepare for Signals an invitation to interested TARS members to propose themselves for a place on the programme.                                                                                     Peter Wi                                                                                              
10. AusTARS Cup            
Peter said he would shortly inform Paul Wilson of the award to him of the Cup for 2020.  Peter would also organise the engraving of the cup.                                           Peter Wr
The Board took note of correspondence from Paul Crisp and Jan Allen about a possible proposed winner for 2021.  It was agreed that Peter should now contact Jan again with the message that the Board expected AusTARS to make its own proposal for 2021, taking due account of the merits of the person mentioned, while remaining free to make a different proposal, in particular of any Overseas candidate whom they might have in mind. 

Peter should also mention to Jan that the Board would prefer not to introduce new elements into the current agreed procedure for selecting winners of the cup.   Peter Wr 
11. Relations with other AR entities  
Peter reminded the Board that TARS and the Nancy Blackett Trust had agreed on a text describing their mutual relationship and cooperation.  A similar document had been proposed to the Arthur Ransome Trust, which had not yet replied.  Peter hoped soon to discuss with Christina Hardyment TARS' relations with Amazon Publications.  Peter Wr                                                                       

Peter Wi had in mind to prepare a piece for Signals on the All Things Ransome 

website.                                                                                                               Peter Wi                                                             
12. TARS Public Liability Insurance
John recalled that the basic purpose of this insurance policy was to protect TARS in case of claims from members of the public.  It was not intended to protect TARS members participating in TARS events.  Michael said that such a policy had once existed but had been abandoned because of its cost.  The Board agreed that Peter Wr and John should further explore possibilities for and costs of improved coverage for TARS members at TARS events and report back to the Board.                                              Peter Wr, John
13. Data Protection and Privacy Policy
The Board took note of a draft statement on this subject which Peter Wr had prepared.  It was agreed that this should be adopted and posted on the website in place of the brief note currently posted there on this subject.                                                          Diana                                           
It was noted in discussion that a particular difficulty in this context resided in the apparent legal requirement for societies like TARS to secure annual confirmation from each member that the society could continue to hold his or her particulars and use them in certain specific ways.  It should be examined whether such a confirmation could be incorporated in the membership application and subscription renewal procedure. The MailChimp procedure might be useful here; a possible move to allowing membership applications and renewals to be made on the website could also be relevant.  

Consistently with the new statement, TARS should reduce the number of persons receiving the monthly membership statement, which included address information etc. 
14. Visit to Eastern Europe           
Planning for this was paused because of the pandemic.
15. Amendment to Leading Lights following members' proxy votes   
John would arrange for production and publication of an amended text.                  John   
16. Regions' updates       
The regions' representatives gave brief oral reports.     

Given the current shortage of available human resources in South region, in spite of its large membership, Peter Wr and Iain would cooperate in the production of a 'wake-up call' for Signals.                                                                                                    Peter Wr, Iain   
17. Other business   
Peter Truelove had been the convenor of the TARS Coch-y-Bonddhu sub-committee.  Following his death Chris Birt had suggested that it would be necessary to decide on the future care of Cochy, currently displayed at the Windermere Jetty museum under a five year agreement with Lakeland Arts. Scotland region, which had taken the lead in setting up that arrangement, agreed to examine possible future arrangements and make a proposal to the Board.                                                                               Scotland region
18. Next meeting
It was confirmed that this meeting, as already provisionally agreed, should be on Saturday 13 March 2021, probably via Zoom.
John Pearson, Secretary, 7 October 2020 
Secretary
date
